
Annual report 
May 2023/24

Thank you 
to everyone 

for your 
support

£10,050 raised 
through grants

Submitted 1 planning 
response

Purchased 
Coronation planter

Finances: very healthy 
and precept remains only 

to cover running costs.

300 copies of third annual 
newsletter delivered

Allotment awarded Level 4 
‘Thriving’ by RHS North West 

Britain in Bloom

11 pot holes reported to 
Lancashire County 

Council

12 litter picks 4 parish 
council 

meetings 
held

Priorities for 24/25: increase sustainability of activities.

279 facebook 
followers

Welcomed 3 
new councillors

Two flytips reported to 
Ribble Valley Borough 

Council
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